

TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

March 9, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on March 8, 2023 the Town Council took the following actions:

 Appropriated \$51,838 to Account #21050101-58790-G0015 (Library Capital - New Equipment - Misc. State Grants) upon the receipt of a State Library Grant for the same amount.

In addition, authorized the funds to be expended for the Gales Ferry Library E-fiber installation.

 Appropriated \$13,000 to Account #21020301-57300-G0015 (Fire Marshall – New Equipment – State Grant).

In addition, authorized the expenditure of up to \$13,000 for replacement of copper cable running to the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) with fiber cable.

The funding source for this project is the Town of Ledyard's FY 2023 Nuclear Safety Emergency Program Funding Allocation (2022-44).

- Granted a Bid Waiver to Marineland, Spectrum Brands Pet, LLC of Blacksburg, Virginia in the amount of \$32,590 due to receiving fewer than the required three bids in response to Bid #LPS 22-10 (Ledyard Public Schools Agricultural Science Small Animal Habitat); in accordance with Ordinance #200-001 (rev 1) "An Ordinance for Purchasing".
- Approved to set the Mayor's salary at \$107,000 Retroactive to July 1, 2022.

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Maker

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant

to the Ledyard Town Council

cc:

Director of Finance Treasurer

Board of Education

Director of Emergency Management

Library Director